METROPOLITAN COUNCIL



12/9/20

Larry Hagar Councilmember, District 11

Chairman Greg Adkins Members of the Metropolitan Planning Commission Metro Planning Department Office 800 2nd Ave S. Nashville, TN 37219

Mr. Adkins & Planning Commission Members -

I am asking for the Chandler Reserve concept plan (2020S-207-001) to be taken off the consent agenda and deferred to allow for more time for community awareness and engagement. There has not been a community meeting for this proposal, leaving many questions unanswered and concerns unresolved. Chief among these concerns is how the addition of 253 residential lots will impact traffic in the area, especially on Leesa Ann Ln and Lady Nashville Dr. Deferring this item will allow me more time to engage the developer on how traffic will be handled, as well as host a community meeting for feedback from neighbors of this proposed project.

Sincerely,

Larry Hagar

Councilmember, District 11